
 

 

 

10 June 2025 
 
Mr Allan Losaba 
Municipal Manager 
Ngaka Modiri Molema District Municipality 
Cnr of Carrington street and 1st Ave 
Industrial Site 
Mahikeng 
2745 
 
  
Dear Mr Losaba 
 
URGENT APPEAL FOR ACTION REGARDING ONGOING WATER CRISIS IN 
DELAREYVILLE 
 

AfriForum is writing to express our deep concern regarding the ongoing water crisis affecting 

the community of Delareyville. As of today, the area has been without water for 15 consecutive 

days, and despite our previous efforts to communicate with your office, we have yet to receive 

any form of feedback or progress report. 

 

The continued lack of water is causing severe distress and hardship to residents, with many 

households unable to meet even their most basic daily needs. We have also been informed 

that growing frustration within the community has led to plans for a public protest in response 

to the ongoing poor service delivery and water supply failure. 

AfriForum hereby urges the municipality to: 

 

1. Prioritise the urgent repair and restoration of the Delareyville pump station, and 

2. Provide the community with a clear and realistic timeframe for when the water supply 

will be fully restored. 

 

Failure to address this matter promptly not only risks a serious humanitarian situation but also 

threatens public order and confidence in local government services. 

 

We trust that the municipality will treat this communication with the seriousness it deserves 

and respond without further delay. We remain committed to constructive engagement and look 

forward to your urgent response. 

 

Kind regards 
 
Jp Nel 
District Coordinator: Stellaland 
AfriForum 
Cell: 081 217 1627 
Email: jp.nel@afriforum.co.za 


